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Date: November 19, 2018 
 
To: Mayor and Council 
 
Author: Tim Del Greco, Manager of Municipal Services  
 
RE: Hillview Crescent Parking - Traffic By-Law Revision 
 
Report No.: MS 2018 - 49 
 

 
AIM 
To provide Council with a recommendation regarding Hillview Crescent on-street parking. 
 
BACKGROUND 
During the November 13, 2018 Regular Meeting of Council, the following recommendation 
was made: 
 
Addition of ‘No Parking’ signs on both sides of Hillview Crescent starting from Division 
Street North and heading west for a distance of 150 meters. 
 
This recommendation was provided in response to requests by residents of Hillview 
Crescent as parking on the roadway has created issues with sight lines and the ability to 
see oncoming traffic at the curve.  The majority of feedback received from residents during 
the annual Traffic By-Law Open House indicated strong support of this proposal.   
 
Attached in Appendix A is a map of the roadway for your reference.  
 
DISCUSSION 
In response to the above recommendation, Council passed the following motion: 
 
593-2018 

Moved By Deputy Mayor Gord Queen 

Seconded By Councillor Tony Gaffan 

That Council defer the discussion of the recommendation to amend Kingsville Traffic By-

law 21-2005 to add 'No Parking' signs on both sides of Hillview Crescent starting from 

Division St. North and heading west for a distance of 150 meters, to the next Regular 

Meeting of Council. 



Municipal Services has since completed a further review of the roadway in order to 

determine an alternative recommendation.  Vehicles parked on the south side of Hillview 

Crescent can obstruct sight lines for drivers in both directions at the curve.  Parking on the 

north side of the roadway does not create any sight line obstructions.  Therefore, the 

recommendation is to prohibit parking on the south side only. 

LINK TO STRATEGIC PLAN 
To promote a safe community. 
 
FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS 
Approximately $300 will be required in order to implement the appropriate signage.  
Funding will be derived from the Public Works Operational Budget.  
 
CONSULTATIONS 
Municipal Services 

 
RECOMMENDATION 
That Council approves an amendment of the Kingsville Traffic By-Law (21-2005) to include 
the addition of “No Parking” signs on the south side of Hillview Crescent from Division 
Street North to the eastern property line of 55 Hillview Crescent.  
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